
Kirklington Annual Parish Meeting
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 14th May 2017 (commencing 7.00pm)
Present: Sally Broughton (SB)(Chair), Ian Woolridge(IW)(Treasurer), Patrick Mitchell (PM), Andrew Twidale (AT), Martin Smith (MS), Cllr Penny Rainbow (PR), Helen Cowlan (HC)(Clerk)
Public: Graeme Wheatcroft (GW)
1. Apologies for absence
Bob Radford (RSR) – work commitments / hols.  Apologies were accepted by the Parish Council.
2. Minutes of last meeting held on 8th May 2017
The minutes from the last Annual Parish Meeting (8th May 2017) were agreed and signed as a true record at the ordinary PC meeting that followed it in (5th June 2017) so no further action required at this meeting.
3. Chairman’s Annual Report on behalf of the Parish Council
SB read out the Chairman’s Report as RSR was unable to attend the meeting:

This is my first year as Chair of Kirklington Parish Council.  We are a diverse group of volunteers (I am the oldest!) and it has been interesting in managing everybody’s (PC and the public’s) expectations.  We have said goodbye to Tim Butler and Simon Perkins, both of whom have given very good service to Kirklington Parish Council over the years.  We have gained Martin and Sarah who are taking on their new roles with great gusto.

I show below how we split the jobs of the PC among the Councillors.  This means that we do not wait for a meeting to do things, we get on with it as it happens.  The duties are:

RSR –  Chair --Highways – Health & Safety – Church Christmas Tree – Bank signatory 
SB – Vice Chair – Village School Governor/Liaison - Church 
AT – Planning – VHMC Liaison - Church - Bank signatory 

IW – Treasurer - Accident reporting – WINGS School Liaison – Bank signatory 

PM Verges – street lighting - footpaths.

MS – Flooding – Drains
SS – WINGS School – SNG Committee
Defibrillator - Thanks to a very generous donation from a member of the Parish we now have a Defib Unit on the wall of the Village Hall near the door.  Sally had the job of project managing its erection, future maintenance and training of volunteers. We have had some 1st Aid Training & Sally is now setting up a Team of First Responders to help in any emergency, so please contact Sally for more Information. Well done Sally for your efforts.
Dog Fouling - We have a lot of dogs in the village and some owners do not pick their “deposits “. This is a problem particularly where the children pass to School. I have in touch with the NSDC Dog Warden & I have now put up signs at strategic points on the regular Dog Walks. There are bins on both bus shelters where you can place the “deposits”.

“Yellow Brick Road” - The PC was successful a few years ago in getting a stoned footpath from School Lane to Church Lane round the field edge which was paid for by the County Council. This was very well received and is in use regularly. It is now wanting some maintenance. Tim Farr, the landowner, has agreed to do the maintenance with his staff and KPC will only have to pay for materials. This should happen as soon as we get some dry weather.  Thanks Tim.
Wings School - Although the School has had a lot of Head Teachers over recent years, Ian continues to work with them to build a positive relationship with them and makes sure that the line of communication is kept open.
KPC Accounts - Ian keeps us in the Black with the accounts. Every month he keeps up to date with all the bank balances & he managers the Precept so that we have enough to cater for any issues. 
Gravel Extraction at Averham - 
This was a big problem for Kirklington with the perceived extra traffic coming though the 617 towards Mansfield and the M1.  We are pleased to say that this quarry has now been dropped from the Minerals Local Plan. A big thank you to Bruce Laughton for all his help.
Road Safety - Ian managers the accident & road traffic readings. We now have a speed sign at the Newark end of the village which helps keep the speed down.
Rural Safety & Police Liaison -  Sarah is the new Safer Neighbourhood Group liaison and meets with the local Police team. She keeps us up to date with the rural crime scene. The current two big problems are oil theft and door knockers offering all sorts of services.
District and County Councillors - KPC has a very good relationship with Penny & Bruce. They keep us updated with all the local issues & also give us advice on local issues. Many thanks for all your help.
Planning Matters 
We get a lot of Planning issues with any alterations / new build to property in the Village. Helen (Clerk) has to make sure we get all the correct paperwork for each application.  Currently we have two major Planning issues to make a judgement on. They both will take debate to resolve.  The KPC Website (www.kirklingtonparishcouncil.co.uk) has links that NSDC automatically updates on Planning matters if anybody wishes to review them.

The Kirklington Parish Clerk.

Helen is the “Glue” that keeps the PC going in the right direction. She handles all the correspondence & Planning issues & makes sure we do the everything in the correct order with respect to all the legislation we now have to handle. Well done Helen.

Finally, a big thank you to the team.  We work well together and get the job done on behalf of the Parish. We do not cost you a penny as Councillors.
Bob Radford 

Chairman KPC 

Action: HC to send an email to residents to advise that the VETS Scheme (where volunteers will be on a rota to be called to help in a medical emergency) cannot go ahead yet due to not having enough people, but that anyone interested should contact SB.  This project will be reviewed again in the future (18-08).
4. County and District Councillor items 
District Council leadership – PR advised that from 15th May, David Lloyd will take over form Roger Blaney as leader of the District Council.  Any changes to committee memberships will be communicated once agreed.  The new Chief Executive, John Robinson, will start in July and has already advised once of his key priorities will be roads.
Unsolicited callers – PR advised that households in Fiskerton have been targeted by door knockers / vans – concerns have been that they may be using sales as a way of getting a better look at properties.

Robin Hood Caravan Park – no updates available at the moment other than reviews of the site are continuing.
5. Adjournment for matters to be raised by the public for future consideration
GW wanted to thank KPC for their efforts advising that lots of people appreciate the work that is put in, and the emails / updates are also appreciated.  GW also advised he thought the Church Lane / School Lane footpath worked well.
CLOSE
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